
 

Department of Environment 
PO Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon, Y1A 2C6 
 
February 10, 2022 
 
 
Applicant c/o 
Access and Privacy Officer, 
Corporate Information Management, ATIPP Office 

RE:  Final Response Access Request No. 21-473       

Decision 

The Department of Environment has searched the Deputy Minister and Assistant Deputy 
Minister’s offices, the Fish and Wildlife, Conservation Officer Services, Finance, and Policy and 
Planning branches and has identified records responsive to Access Request No.21-473. The 
final response on the information is as follows: 

Access Granted in Full 

The Department of Environment has granted access in full to the information relating to the 
request noted below: 

“The final products, in electronic format, including but not limited to the cover letter and 
email, reports, appendices, the ‘R’ programming code for contract: C00032208 and 
C00031539, Bear Population Estimation Analysis completed by INTEGRATED ECOLOGICAL 
RESEARCH. The date range is between January 1, 2015 and March 31, 2017.” 

Please Note 

The Department of Environment sent you the link to the publically available report “Grizzly bear 
population in the Southern Lakes Region 2012-2013” on January 10, 2022, and will add the 
link again below for your convenience. We have now included the “R Code for Southern Lakes 
grizzly analysis” enclosed with this letter.   

https://open.yukon.ca/sites/default/files/SR-17-01-grizzly-bear-population-southern-lakes-
2012-2013.pdf 
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There will be no charge to the applicant.          

Right to Complain 

Pursuant to section 66 of the ATIPP Act, you may complain to Yukon’s Information and Privacy 
Commissioner in respect of this response within 30 business days of receiving this notice by 
contacting:  

Yukon Information and Privacy Commissioner 
3162 Third Avenue, Main Floor 
Whitehorse, YT  Y1A 1G3 
Phone: (867) 667-8468/ Fax: (867) 667-8469 
Email: intake@ombudsman.yk.ca 

Contact Person in Department 

If you feel that your request has not been answered completely or that you require further 
clarification, please contact Kelly Gruber, ATIPP Analyst at (867) 332-1057 or env-
atipp@yukon.ca.  

Thank you, 

 

Manon Moreau, 
Deputy Minister of Environment  
 
 
cc: Department of Highways and Public Works, ATIPP Office 

Enclosure:21-473 Records Package 
 

 

 

 


